
September 2021 Newsletter 

Dear Friends 

We had really hoped that it would be possible 
to meet up this month, but sadly it is not to be. 
Here is Barry Stephen’s  message—in case 
you missed it: 

‘We had been hoping to re-start our meetings 
in September, but unfortunately this has not 
proved possible. We have been waiting on in-
structions and guidance from the Friends 
Meeting House and this is becoming far more 
complicated and protracted than anticipated.  

When we do resume we will need to adopt a regime of social distancing, using 
hand sanitisers and face masks and wiping down seats and other surfaces. More 
information will be given in due course. So, as it stands now, we anticipate resum-
ing our meetings on Wednesday 13th October. At this meeting we will start with the 
AGM, which, as usual, will be kept brief. We will then have a presentation from our 
member, Michael Miller, on “Postal Services in Surrey”. I will be sending out some 
papers relating to the AGM before the event and other papers will be available in 
print form on the day.  

For your information our programme for the rest of the year will be ; 

10th November – A presentation by Susan Taylor on “BRITISH GUIANA” 

8th December - A CHRISTMAS SOCIAL EVENING, including our usual Club Com-
petition, a Raffle and a Bring-and-Buy Sale. 

I’m sure we are looking forward to the resumption of our meetings’ 

Given the situation, I sat down at late notice to pen a September news sheet, and 
thought of Barbuda’s beautiful Monarchy stamps. Whilst carrying out some           
research, I came across the attached article by Bob Lamb for the American Phi-
latelist Magazine in January 2017. Bob has kindly agreed that we can use it.  

Barbuda is a small island located in the eastern Caribbean  and forms part of the 
sovereign Commonwealth nation of Antigua and Barbuda. It is located north of the 
island of Antigua and is part of the Leeward Islands of the West Indies. Antigua and 
Barbuda gained full independence on 1 November 1981  

The island is a popular tourist destination because of its moderate climate and 
beautiful coastline. These stamps  were issued in 1970-71 and make an attractive 
history lesson. Why did a small island in the Caribbean issue a set of Monarchy 
stamps? Probably to gain revenue from royalist philatelists. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Caribbean
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Commonwealth_of_Nations
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Antigua_and_Barbuda
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Antigua
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Leeward_Islands






Unfortunately this series stops at Queen Victoria. I do like pretty stamps! 

Over the period of the lockdown, as reported, Rob Cooke and I have greatly en-

joyed joining Zoom meetings with our friends at Epsom and Ewell Philatelic Socie-

ty. We would like to thank them for some really good presentations. It has been 

suggested that a Surrey-wide Zoom arrangement be established, particularly as 

some people may not yet feel confident about attending indoor meetings. We’ll 

keep you posted about this. You don’t need much IT knowledge to join...all you 

have to do is click on a link. 

Best wishes to you all 

Susan Taylor 


